
 

INJECTION WELL MIT ITB 24-005 RECOMMENDATION OF AWARD   

 
4600 Military Trail, Suite 116 
Jupiter, Florida 33458 
Office Phone: 561-855-4453 
Cell Phone: 561-891-0763 

     
     February 2, 2024 

Ms. Elizabeth Ignaffo 
Contract and Permit Engineer, City of Key West 
P.O. Box 1409 
Key West, FL 33041 
 
 
RE: City of Key West WWTP Well  System Mechanical Integrity Testing; ITB 24-005 

Recommendation of Award  
 
Dear Ms. Ignaffo: 
 
On January 31, 2024, three bids were received for the referenced project.  The results are as 
follows: 

Bidder Mechanical Integrity Testing Base Bid; Lump 
Sum Mechanical Integrity Testing IW-1 and IW-2 

Florida Design Drilling, LLC $225,000.00 

Layne Christensen Company $254,000.00 

A.C. Schultes of Florida, Inc. $274,700.00 

 
Florida Design Drilling, LLC (FDD) is the low bidder, and McNabb Hydrogeologic 
Consulting, Inc. (MHC) has confirmed based on information provided in the bid package 
and direct previous experience that this Bidder meets the letter and intent of the 
qualifications criteria in the specifications.  We recommend awarding the referenced project 
to Florida Design Drilling, LLC in the amount of their low bid of $225,000.00.   
 
It is important to note that Section 5 (Type of Bid) in the Instructions to Bidder document 
requires the Bidders to submit a Schedule of Values with the bid.  A Schedule of Values 
(SOV) was provided with the other two Bidders, but a SOV was not provided in FDD’s bid 
package.  In spite of this formality, MHC still recommends award to FDD.       
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Should you have any questions regarding the recommendation, please contact me at (561) 
891-0763. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 
cc:   Allen Perez/Perez Engineering & Development 


